
Licensing Sub-Committee

Meeting held on Thursday, 28 June 2018 at 10.30 am in Council Chamber - Town Hall

MINUTES

Present: Councillor Pat Clouder (Chair);

Councillors Margaret Bird and Pat Ryan

Also 
Present:

Michael Goddard (Licensing Manager), Esther Jones (Licensing Officer), Paula 
Murray (Representative of the Applicant), Nicola Thoday (Solicitor and Legal 
Advisor to the Sub-Committee), Councillor Andrew Pelling and Councillor Joy 
Prince.

PART A

1/18  Appointment of Chair

Councillor Pat Ryan nominated Councillor Pat Clouder. 
Councillor Margaret Bird seconded the motion.

The Sub-Committee RESOLVED to appoint Councillor Clouder as Chair of
the Sub-Committee.  

2/18  Apologies for Absence

There was none. 

3/18  Disclosure of Interests

There were no disclosures. 

4/18  Urgent Business (if any)

There were no items of urgent business.

5/18  Licensing Act 2003: Application for a Premises Licence

This application was not considered by the Licensing Sub-Committee. 



6/18  Licensing Act 2003: Variation to a Premises Licence

The Licensing Sub-Committee considered the Application for a Variation to 

the Premises Licence at Wandle Park, Cornwall Road, Croydon] and the 

representations received as contained in the report of the Executive Director 

‘Place’. The Sub-Committee, have made their decision with reference to the 

licensing objectives under the Licensing Act 2003 and the Council Licensing 

Policy

The Sub-Committee also considered the verbal representations made at the 

hearing by the applicant for the premises licence and the oral representations 

by a Councillor and written representatives of the nine objectors to the 

application. 

The Applicant made the following amendment to their Application:

1) The time of the supply of alcohol to be between the hours of 12:00-

21:30 (amended from 10:00-21:30)

The Sub-Committee noted that following discussions with the Police licensing 

officer, the suggested conditions numbered 15 and 24 in the application 

should be re-worded as set out in Appendix A paragraph 1.4, and placed on 

the premises licence. 

The Applicant confirmed that this Licence relates to alcohol sales as part of 

wider events and not a bar in the park.

The Sub-Committee was satisfied that the conditions put forward by the 

Applicant, at Part 3 of their application, would enable the Licensing Objectives 

to be met.

Taking this into account the above the Sub-Committee RESOLVED to Grant 

this application. 



7/18  Exclusion of the Press and Public

This was not required. 

The meeting ended at 12.35 pm.

Signed:

Date:


